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Dick Potts (1939-2017)
The Partridge Survival Project started in 1968 in a Por-
takabin on North Farm, South Downs, West Sussex. With 
his farming background and ecological insight, Dick Potts 
realised that to understand changes in partridge abun-
dance, he needed to understand changes in the partridge 
environment. So began one of the most important, longest 
running and inspirational research projects on the ecology of 
partridges and arable farmland. 

At the same time, Dick initiated a detailed study of cereal 
ecosystems that became known as “The Sussex Study”. 
At the time, such work on farmland ecosystems was truly 
groundbreaking and controversial given that previous 
thinking on conservation concentrated on pristine habitats, 
not those worked by man to produce food, fuel or fibre. In 
partnership with Southampton University alone, at least 20 
doctoral theses were written based on the cereal ecosystem 
and inspired by Dick’s pioneering work.

Dick’s drive, enthusiasm, vision and ‘can do’ attitude inspired 
several generations of scientists and his legacy continues in 
the GWCT.



These photographs from the same spot in 1977 and 2017 show the change in 
cropping on the study site.



We still use a traditional DVAC to collect samples in order to ensure consistency.



The Sussex Study

The Partridge Survival Project began in 1968 as an 
investigation into the causes of the decline in numbers 
of the grey partridge.  Over 50 years the project has 
continued and become recognised simply as The Sussex 
Study.  It is now the longest-running monitoring project in 
the world that measures the impact of changes in farming 
on the fauna and flora of arable land.
www.gwct.org.uk/sussex

Game & Wildlife Conservation Trust

In 1969 the Game Research Association merged with the ICI 
Game Research Station to form the Game Conservancy.  In 
1980 it was registered as a research and education charity, 
becoming The Game Conservancy Trust, and in 2007 became 
the Game & Wildlife Conservation Trust to better reflect the 
depth and breadth of its scientific research.

The Game & Wildlife Conservation Trust charitable objects 
are:

• To promote for the public benefit,  the conservation of 
game and its associated flora and fauna.

• To conduct research into game and wildlife management 
(including the use of game animals as a natural resource) 
and the effects of farming and other land management 
practices on the environment, and to publish the useful 
results of such research.

• To advance the education of the public and those 
managing the countryside in the effects of farming and 
management of land which is sympathetic to game and 
other wildlife.

• To conserve game and wildlife for the public benefit 
including: where it is for the protection of the 
environment, the conservation or promotion of biological 
diversity through the provision, conservation, restoration 
or enhancement of natural habitat; or the maintenance 
or recovery of a species in its natural habitat on land or 
in water and in particular where the natural habitat is 
situated in the vicinity of a landfill site.

The Game & Wildlife Conservation Trust is a charity company 
limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales under 
number 05579632, registered charity 1112023.


